CBB Water System, Inc.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Important Notices
Mailed out May 2014

Annual Water Quality Report:  Your 2013 Annual Water Quality Report is now available.  In 2013 CBB Water System Inc. (sometimes referred to as Cypress Black Bayou Water System) detected no contaminants in the drinking water above allowable levels; however two (2) monitoring violations were noted (see attached sheet).  Please go to http://cbbwater.com/ccr  to view your 2013 Annual Water Quality Report and learn more about your drinking water.  If you would like a paper copy of the Annual Water Quality Report delivered to your home please let us know; you can call the office at 318-965-0015, or mail us at CBB Water System., Inc., P.O. Box 91, Benton, LA 71006.

Alerts:  If you have not already done so, please take a moment to sign up for ALERTS on CBB’s website at cbbwater.com.  Whenever there is an interruption of service, a boil advisory or a boil order issued by CBB (or in some cases other nearby water systems) CBB will issue text and email alerts to our members to make sure you are in the know regarding such notices.  Look in the right hand column about half way down our Home Page and click on “Sign Up for Alerts”.  You can rest assured that your personal information will not be shared with anyone.

Benton Farmers’ Market – “A Sunday Market”:  Please show your support for local growers and vendors and shop the new Benton Farmers’ Market.  The market will be held Sundays from 12:30 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. during June and July (June 1, 2014 to July 27, 2014), 495 Simpson Street, Benton, Louisiana.  Please check out bentonlafarmersmarket.com for additional information or call 318-584-5977.

Usage of Chloramines (Dialysis Patients and Owners of Fish Tanks Please Take Note):  CBB Water System, Inc. has been issued a permit from the Louisiana Department of Health and Hospitals, Department of Public Health to allow CBB to switch from the use of free chlorine to the use of chloramines for its disinfectant serving customers within the CBB Water System. This change is intended to benefit our customers by reducing the levels of disinfection byproducts (DBPs) in the system, while still providing protection from waterborne disease. 

However, the change to chloramines can cause problems to persons dependent on dialysis machines. A condition known as hemolytic anemia can occur if the disinfectant is not completely removed from the water that is used for the dialysate.  Consequently, the pretreatment scheme used for the dialysis units must include some means, such as a charcoal filter, for removing the chloramine prior to this date. Medical facilities should also determine if additional precautions are required for other medical equipment. 

In addition, chloraminated water may be toxic to fish. If you have a fish tank, please make sure that the chemicals or filters that you are using are designed for use in water that has been treated with chloramines. You may also need to change the type of filter that you use for the fish tank. 

Any questions or concerns, please contact CBB Water System at 318-965-0015 or by mail at P.O. Box 91, Benton, LA 71006.
Safe Drinking Water Act:  Public notification of two (2) Stage 2 Disinfection/Disinfection By-Products Rule Monitoring and Reporting Violations can be found on a separate sheet in this packet.  Please read the notice posted on our website at:
http://www.cbbwater.com/documents/73/CBB_DBPR_Violation__last_qtr_13_first_qtr_14.pdf
